NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

November 15, 2011 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

ATTENDANCE: Marynel Halatsis, David Osborne, Bill Grafton, Mary McCarthy, Bob Woodill and David Magee

Acting Conservation Agent: Wes Osborne
AGENDA ACCEPTANCE: David Osborne added a discussion on the Jacob’s Pond Dam situation. David Magee also added a brief discussion on Hatchlots.
Motion: Bill Grafton moved to approve the agenda with additions.
Second: David Magee 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None
SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

PUBLIC HEARING

141 Longwater Drive / SE52-983 / Parking Lot expansion & patio                                       NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: John Cummings, Foxrock Properties / Representative: Ed Hutchison, Tetra Tech

Discussion: Applicant requested a continuance to the 12/6/11 meeting. 

Motion: David Magee moved to continue the hearing on 141 Longwater Drive to the 12/6/11 meeting.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

296 Circuit St. (Harvest Place Subdivision)/ SE52-981/2 point source discharges               NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Matthew Falconeiri/Representative: Paul Mirabito, Ross Engineering

Discussion: Applicant Requested a Continuation to the December 6th, 2011 Meeting

Motion: David Magee moved that we continue the motion on 296 Circuit Street to 12/6/11 meeting.

Second: Bob Woodill


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None
412 Washington Street / SE52-984 / Repair/Replace On-site Sewage Disposal System           NOI

Applicant: William J. Murphy Jr. / Ralph Cole, Mr. Surveying

Present: Peggy Fantozzi – representing applicant. 

Discussion: Peggy Fantozzi said that there is a file number assigned and submitted the green cards. This is a project to repair an existing septic system. There will be no additions. They will be moving the system back 12’ which is an enhancement. Members were shown all relevant areas on a plan presented by Ms. Fantozzi. The project has a Board Of Health permit. She presented a dewatering sequence plan to the Commission. Russ Waldron inspected this location. He moved flag WF8 and added WF9A between WF9 and WF10. David Osborne requested that in the Order of Conditions the flag should be noted on the plan and only silt fence should be used.

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to close 412 Washington Street / SE52-984.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed: None

248 Wildcat Lane / SE52-985 / Septic System Installation & Remove Vegetation                    NOI

Applicant: Richard T. McGowan / Representative: Paul Mirabito, Ross Engineering 

Present: Paul Mirabito – Ross Engineering Company. 

Discussion: Mr. Mirabito said that the purpose of this filing is to receive approval for a septic system upgrade, which is outside the 50’ buffer but within the 100’ buffer. Install septic tank and pump chamber. The existing tank will be filled.  Plan and photographs were shown and explained to Commission. The wetland line was flagged in June of 2011. 

Stanley Bates – 235 Wildcat Lane  Questioned if the system was considered valid since the house has been empty for two years. Mr. Mirabito explained that the system is still valid. David Osborne suggested contacting Board Of Health for further clarification. If there is a discrepancy, return to the Commission. Wes Osborne suggested that all the trash be removed from the site. David Osborne suggested that the Commission members conduct a site visit due to all existing debris.   

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to continue 248 Wildcat/SE52-985 to 12/6/11 meeting subject to a site visit.

Second: David Magee 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

225 Wildcat Lane / SE52- 986 / Construction of Detached Garage                                                 NOI

Applicant: Michael & Genevieve Drinan / Representative: Steve Ivas, Ivas Environmental 

Present: Steve Ivas – Ivas Environmental and Mr. Drinan.

Discussion: Mr. Ivas presented and explained the NOI on a plot plan. They would like to construct the garage to hold solar collectors. This will be located 21’ from the porch. Two white pines will need to be cut for this project. Mr. Drinan said that the entire house is electric and this will be used for electricity. All Terrace Renewable is the company doing the work. David Magee suggested that the location of the garage be moved to the east, farther out of the buffer zone, suggesting 5’. 

Mike Simmons – 20 Centennial Way. Questioned what the 40’ garage will be utilized for. Mr. Drinan said that he does have a construction business and that he will be using this for storage of some equipment and mentioned that the main storage, for his company, is in Boston. 

Mr. Simmons said that when he bought the property he had to sign covenants to not use solar panels and wants to know what this includes, since he is on the corner of Centennial. Mary McCarthy suggested that Mr. Simmons take this up with the Building Department.  

Stanley Bates - 235 Wildcat Lane.  Will Mr. Drinan be taking any pines down? Mr. Ivas answered that just two large trees will be removed.

David Magee asked to see a revised plan showing the garage moved and the area of work to be done. Steve Ivas suggested conditioning the plan to be approved by an Order Of Conditions at the next meeting.

Motion: Mary McCarthy moved to close 225 Wildcat Lane with condition on approval of a revised plan, as discussed, and whatever conditions we may want to add at the time. 

Second: David Magee 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

347 Mt. Blue Street / SE52- 982 / Storm Drain Relocation                                                           OOC

Applicant: James Trenz / Representative: Prime Engineering

Discussion: Wes Osborne said that Mr. Chessia submitted a letter regarding this property. Mr. Chessia had two issues: one being with the connection to the street. Mr. Chessia then spoke with the Road Surveyor, who was fine with the road and pipe. The other issue was with the town about the construction of the outflow pipe.  David Osborne reminded the Commission that they had voted to accept this contingent upon Mr. Chessia’s approval. Mary McCarthy said that we have his evaluation submitted.

Motion: Marynel Halatsis moved that we draft an OOC for 347 Mt. Blue Street based on a boilerplate conditions, plus the recommendations outlined in a letter from Mr. Chessia dated 11/9/11.

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

325 Mt. Blue Street / SE52-749 / Septic Tank & Leaching Field Installation                             COC

Applicant: Esq. Kelly for Helen Harrow / Representative: Aaberg Associates 

Discussion: Wes Osborne said that he found the project is in compliance with the Order of Conditions. 

Motion: Marynel Halatsis moved to order a COC for 325 Mt. Blue Street/SE52-749, for their septic tank and leaching field installation.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

118 Brigantine Circle / SE52-951 / Pool & Landscaping                                                               COC

Applicant: Gregory Bilezikian / Representative: Phillip Cheney

Discussion: Wes Osborne visited the site and found that no erosion was taking place. He recommends approval of the Certificate of Compliance. 

Motion: Marynel Halatsis moved to accept the Interim Agents report and issue a COC.

Second: Mary McCarthy 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

44 Bridge Street / SE52-930 / Planting Plan                                                                                   COC

Applicant: Hoffman, Trustees / Representative: Brad Holmes, Environ. Consulting 

Discussion: Wes Osborne inspected the site and found no problems with the plantings. He suggests that the COC be approved.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to issue a COC on 44 Bridge Street/SE-52-930.

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

DISCUSSIONS
Sub-Committee updates

Open Space – Marynel Halatsis said that she needs the Assessor’s reports and was told by Barbara __????____, that she’d forward the report to her. She will bring the surveys to the Town Meeting when received. Dale _????________ from the Recreation Group has been handing out the survey link and in the first week, they have had 200 responders. Marynel Halatsis said the Historical Commission would be meeting with Open Space Committee tomorrow. Mary McCarthy consulted with Deborah Hill on this project. 

Hatchlots - Bill Grafton asked Wes Osborne if he and his group would clear the debris at the trailhead at the Hatchlots so that the new sign could be constructed. Wes Osborne suggested scattering the brush throughout the location. David Osborne suggested burning it in January. 

North and South River Watershed Association – Bill Grafton asked if the Commission would be interested in a Power Point presentation on Dam removal. Mary McCarthy suggested doing this after an agent is hired.

Affordable Housing – Bob Woodill said that there is a 103 page plan on the Norwell website. To meet their goals, they would need to go to big unit rentals. Secondly, there is a possibility at the Town Meeting that they are going to be doing a land swap. This land should be considered for affordable housing and may be addressed by someone at the Town Meeting.  

CPC – David Osborne said that they have only 2-3 articles to present. One is the moving of the historical Stetson House (20’ x 22’). They have had three quotes submitted. They have not yet gotten information from the State regarding the Folsham property. If the money is not received, the deal will fall through.

Jacob’s Pond Dam – Article 6 of warrant – The Selectmen asked the Advisory Board for $5,000 to spend on the Jacob’s Pond Dam inspection. The Advisory Board said that the Conservation Commission had a dedicated fund for this and the Commission should pay it.  David Osborne said that this is not what the fund is for and that the town owns the Pond Dam. He spoke with Jim Boudreau and he felt that the Selectmen would just postpone the article. 

Wildcat Development Trail – Wes Osborne spoke with the Planning Board agent to discuss the trail. It will come out on Wildcat Lane directly across our property and onto the Donovan property. The Planning Board agent said that we would need to mark the trail and Wes Osborne had this done. David Osborne said that trail is being done under a State funded plan for open space.

Agent – Applications / Interviews

David Osborne spoke with Jim Boudreau today and said that there is a form to complete. The Selectman would also be doing this. David Osborne asked that the members review the applications, complete the required form and submit it to Meredith Schmid.  

Fogg Forest – Eagle Scout Project to replace sign / update map

Bill Grafton said that Eagle Scout Andrew Ewing noticed that some of the signs at Fogg Forest were in need of replacement and would like to replace them. Mr. Ewing also said that the mailbox had been removed. Wes Osborne said that the mailbox had been relocated to the Main Street side. Bill Grafton suggested he would contact the Eagle Scout and handle the details with him.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved that Bill Grafton respond to Mr. Ewing, orchestrate the details and then submit information to the Commission.

Second: David Magee 


In Favor:  All


Opposed: None 

ENFORCEMENT DISCUSSIONS 
281 Main Street – Status – David Osborne recused from hearing. David Magee as Acting Chair.

Present: Darren Grady – Grady Consulting, Mr. & Mrs. Mizziantuono – property owners and Kevin Joyce – Contractor. 

Discussion: Wes Osborne visited the site several times. This was a Cease and Desist order. One condition was to install a silt fence in addition to the haybales. The other condition was to remove the fill placed beside the haybales. The fill is still there. His suggestion is that the property owners install silt sock to the wetland side of the haybales and systematically remove the fill. 

Kevin St. Joyce???? (sp. – inaudible) – said haybales were installed in September, as was suggested by Abigail Hardy. Bob Woodill said that in addition to the haybales, there was to be silt fence and there was never any put there. Mr. “St. Joyce” said Abigail Hardy told him, that some type of sock may be needed and that it was to be determined as the work progressed. Wes Osborne said that they would need to reinforce the haybales. 

Carl Mizziantuono - said that he has no problem providing the changes being suggested. The Commission thanked him.

David Osborne – 303 Main Street. Doesn’t understand the construction sequence being discussed. Mr. Grady and Mr. “St. Joyce” explained the site. Mr. Grady said that they have staked out the limit of work.

David Magee asked when the foundation would be put in. Mr. Mizziantuono said that they would like to start now but may have to wait until the spring. David Magee said that the Board of Health also issued a Cease and Desist for this project. 

David Osborne said that the Town of Norwell owns the adjacent field and it is under agreement with the Selectmen to allow a farmer to use that field. Mr. Joyce assured him that measures would be taken to insure that there is erosion control. 

David Magee said that it sounds as if the stock piling will be a limited issue. Haybales will need to be replaced. Silt Fence will need to be replaced. These items need to be done in order to lift the Cease and Desist order. Wes Osborne will direct the activities. 

Motion: Mary McCarthy moved to lift a Cease and Desist for 281 Main Street once a double row of hay bales are placed, the silt fence would be replaced, unnecessary debris removed and these tasks would be accomplished under the direction of the interim Conservation Agent.

Second: Bill Grafton  


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS

1. Bills: Wes Osborne - $484. John Chessia - $2,605.

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to pay the bills.

Second: David Magee                             
In Favor:  All

            Opposed:  None
2. Minutes: 10/18/11 (Executive)

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to accept the minutes.

Second: Bob Woodill 
In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

 ADJOURNMENT:

Motion: David Magee moved to adjourn @10:27pm.

Second: Bill Grafton 
In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

And other such matters that may be pending before the Commission.  Hearings will be held at the Town Hall, 345 Main St., Rm. 112.  The next Conservation Commission meeting will be on Tuesday, December 6, 2011.  The deadline for submission of NEW filing/applications will be on Tuesday, November 22, 2011 at noon for the 12/6//11 meeting.  The Patriot Ledger Legal Notices will be published on Monday, November 28 2011 for the 12/6/11 meeting.  The deadline for submission of revised information for Continued Hearings will be Tuesday, November 22, 2011 at noon for the 12/6/11 meeting.  If it is a Peer Review, revisions are due 2 weeks before the meeting.
Next Meeting will be on December 6, 2011 @ 7:00 P.M.
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